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FROM THE  PRINCIPAL 
 
I hope all of our dads had a wonderful Father’s Day on Sunday.   Congratulations to all of our budding 
young scientists who entered the Science Fair this week.  There were some outstanding projects.  Parents 
are invited to view them today (Wednesday till 6pm) and tomorrow morning.  Then we need to pack up 
Thursday afternoon to prepare for our Grandparents’ Day on Friday.   Parents are reminded that for Friday 
from 8.15am we will have staff at the Wellers Road entrance (near the intersection of Toohey Road) 
directing grandparents who need wheelchair access.  These families may park inside the school grounds for 
ease of access.  I can’t wait to welcome all our grandparents and special friends to our wonderful school.   
 
This week I was very fortunate to meet many new and current families at our 2015 Prep Orientation 
morning.  Next year we will have six Prep classes and it was great to see the children make their first visit to 
our Prep classrooms.  Please remember the classrooms visited may not be your child’s Prep teacher next 
year as we do not finalise 2015 staffing until term four.   Also just a reminder to return your Prep forms to the 
office at your earliest convenience. 
 
Staffing Changes 
We currently have some staff on leave so there are a few replacement teachers across the school.  
Welcome to Lauren Watterson on 3L for Carmel Lowe, Ann Lutteral is teaching full-time while Ann Horder is 
on leave on 6HL, Cassie Mutimer will be on leave next week and is replaced by Fem Castles and Tracey 
Hawkins will also be on leave and is replaced by Michelle Cartwright for the week.  Please stop in and say 
hello to these teachers.   
 
NAPLAN Success  
The students at Wellers Hill State School have shown significant improvement in their preliminary NAPLAN 
results for 2014.  In every year level and in all strands including Reading, Writing, Spelling, Grammar and 
Punctuation and Numeracy,  the Wellers Hill students performed substantially above the nation in the mean 
scale score and in the percentage of students in the upper two bands in all strands except two.  Similarly, 
the percentage of students achieving the National Minimum Standard was above or substantially above the 
nation in all year levels and in all strands.  This is a direct result of both the quality of teaching across the 
school and the support programs provided by the Support teachers Literacy and Numeracy and the 
additional teacher aide support in the school.  There has been a media frenzy around the writing results for 
2014, but we have not seen any significant decline in our writing results with all year levels substantially 
above the nation in the mean scale score.  This is also a direct result of the whole school writing focus in 
semester one this year.  
 
Here is a snapshot of the results for your information: 
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Friday – Whole School Parade 
September 10 – Talent Showcase  
Holland Park SHS      6:30 – 8:00pm 
September 12 – Grandparents’ & Special 
Friends’ Day        9 - 11am 
October 13 to 17 - Spellathon 
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·        The percentage of students in the upper two bands in Reading was 69% in Year 3 and 55% in 
Years 5 and 7.  

·        The percentage of students in the upper two bands in Writing in Year 3 was 63%. 

·        The percentage of students in the upper two bands in Spelling in Year 3 was 56% - up from 40% in 
2013. 

·        The percentage of students in the upper two bands in Spelling in Year 5 was 44% - up from 32% in 
2013. 

·        The percentage of students in the upper two bands in Grammar and Punctuation was very high 
across all year levels with 69% in Year 3, 60% in Year 5 and 58% in Year 7.  

·        The percentage of students in the upper two bands in Numeracy was 55% in Year 3 and 60% in 
Year 7.  

·        In Year 7, 100% of students achieved the National Minimum Standard in all strands except Writing.  

 
Staffroom for Improvement  
Thank you to all families for voting for our staffroom.  Unfortunately we didn’t win and were not placed in the 
top ten.  Maybe next year! 
 
Talent Showcase  
A reminder that tonight we have the Talent Showcase at Holland Park State High school hall from 6.30pm.  
I’m very keen to see the Bollywood Dance group, some solo performances on drums and piano as well as a 
comedy act, vocal performances and some dancers.  I hope you can join us to see our talented students in 
action.   

 
 
 
 

Regards Gayle 
 

SUPPORTING POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR 
  
Protective Behaviours 
 
No one has the right to make anyone else feel uncomfortable. 
We need to teach students to recognise, react and report when they are unsafe or find themselves in 
situations that can have a significant detrimental effect on their physical, psychological or emotional 
wellbeing.  
 
RECOGNISE- Do you feel unsafe? What are the signs? Is there potential danger ahead? 
  
REACT         - Do you have a plan? If not, what ar e your "exit" strategies?  
  
REPORT      - Who are your Safety Helpers? Always h ave a list of people and   review it constantly. 
  
Daniel Morecome Foundation link: 
 
http://education.qld.gov.au/parents/school-life/chi ld-safety-curriculum.html  
                        

                           FROM Anne Chapman, GUIDANCE OFFICER 
 
National Child Protection Week 

Child abuse and neglect is one of Australia’s most significant social problems. 
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Last year more than 35,000 Australian children were proven to have been abused or neglected. Given we 
know that child abuse is under reported and difficult to prove, these statistics are alarming. 

Child protection is everyone’s business. Responsibility lies with adults in our community to keep children 
safe from harm. Listening to children and young people is the most important way to assist their 
safety and well-being . If a child tells you they are being hurt, please seek help for them. 

All members of our community need to make child protection their busin ess and play a part in 
ensuring children are nurtured and safe. 

 

This is a key message of Queensland Child Protection Week 2014 being held from Sunday 7th to 
Saturday 13th September 2014.  

 
View the NAPCAN website for further details: 
 
http://napcan.org.au/ncpw/  

 

FROM THE  P&C PRESIDENT 
 
Father’s Day Stall 
A big thanks to Deanne McDonald and her team of 
helpers for organising and serving on the Father’s Day 
Stall. There were plenty of gifts for the students to buy for 
their Dad and/or Grandpa. We appreciate all the hard 
work that goes on behind the scenes in the lead-up to the 
stall. The items need to be purchased, wrapped and 
priced ready for sale. This is a wonderful service offered 
to the families at WHSS and well attended. 
 
Woodcraftman URGENTLY needed!!!!! 
As you may be aware the 3 large fig trees near the old 
netball courts will be removed for the new Early Learning 
centre building to be built. The P & C discussed using some of the wood to make a significant object in 
memory of the trees. We need someone in the school community eg. a Dad, Grandpa, Uncle who is able to 
take the wood and turn it into a bench (we can add a plaque), totem pole or some other item that can be 
permanently on display at WHSS. The trees will be removed on the first Saturday of the school holidays 
September 20. The wood needs to be taken away that day (a trailer will be needed) but there is no rush to 
create the object. If you know anyone who would be interested in being involved please contact me 
URGENTLY. We will need to know ASAP to tell the builders to retain the timber so it is not all turned into 
woodchip and a section of tree trunk is retained. 
 
WHSS Cookbook – Recipes and Order form 
The cookbook committee is making great progress on the WHSS Cookbook.  
Don’t forget to email your favourite recipes to wellerscookbook@gmail.com by 
Friday 19th September or put them in the green box at the office. 
Cookbooks will cost around $10 and to get an idea of how many to print there is a 
form at the back of the newsletter. Please return ASAP. 
 
Movie Night Volunteers 
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The Movie by Moonlight preparations are underway and we need your help!! 
Movie night- Saturday 11th October 2014.  Are you able to assist with the following? 

·  Games co-ordinator / Convener:  entertainment for 1.5hrs prior to when the movie commences, eg. simple 
organised play & win games such as “coin toss” etc.  

·  Helpers for Face Painting- 2 more helpers 
·  Ice Cream Convener:  Ice creams will be sourced and purchased, we are hoping to have the seniors 

involved by selling ice-creams on the night.  We require a Parent/Adult to co-ordinate and guide the 
students with the sales. 

·  Raffle ticket sellers – on the day – 2 Volunteers. 
·  Helpers to set up and pack up Marquees etc  (Arrive Saturday Morning)  
·  Security and ticket booth check and purchase at both entry points 
·  Money Collection on the night – 2 Volunteers. 
·  Electrician or someone with Electrical Experience 
·  Hot Chips Convener – Co-ordinate and operate the stall 

 
If you are able to volunteer your time to assist with the set-up, Food & Beverage Sales, prior and on the day, 
please email;  pip@lumen-8.com.au . Don’t forget you can pre-purchase tickets this term.  
 
2 Volunteers still needed for the Harmonies Committee 
Thanks to those people who have volunteered to form the 2015 Harmonies committee. 
We still need 2 more members – someone to organise equipment and someone to act as treasurer. Please 
email me ASAP if you can help as planning needs to start NOW! 
 
Role Volunteer 
Food Stalls  Fem Castles 
Equipment ? 
Treasurer ? 
Secretary Kate Firth 
Sponsorship Rosemary Payne 
Marketing Brigitte Braddock 
Rides/Entertainment Chris Hennessy 
 
Have a great week 
Regards 
Narelle Cooley  narelle@cooleyfamily.com.au 
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President: Narelle Cooley (narelle@cooleyfamily.com .au) 
Secretary: Rob Beaumont 3161 7909 
Email: wellershillpandc@gmail.com 

 

DATE CLAIMERS and DUE DATES FOR PAYMENTS 
Date Event  Due Date Amount  
Sept. 15 & 16  Reverse Garbage Workshop [Year 3]  12/09/2014 $9 
Term 4 [10 
weeks] 

Dance Fever [Years Prep & 2]  12/09/2014 $20 

Oct. 28 & 30, 
Nov. 4 

Craigsleas Senses Unit [Year 1]  24/10/2014 $17 

Nov. 6  Artslink – Crazy Science [Year 2]  31/10/2014 $6 
    
 
Payments must be deposited in the payment box located in the office. Do not give payments to Class 
Teachers.  
 
Multiple excursions/activities can be paid with one cheque or EFTPOS transaction (located at office). Cash 
is also acceptable. 
 
On each excursion letter will be a DUE DATE for payment. No monies will be accepted after the due date. 
Therefore, unfortunately, students will not be able to attend the excursion/activity. 

 

P-2 PARADE CERTIFICATES  
 

 
 
 

Prep M Caelan M. Holly L. 
Prep S Maddison W. Sora S. 
Prep SM Armand H. Amarlie E. 
Prep SW Lachlan A. Mikaela G. 
Prep TM Noah F. Mia B. 
1F Shahzeb K. Angus L. 
1H Sean K. Teneesha W. 
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1HD Pearl J. Finn A. 
1N Chiara B. Gus L. 
1T Molly F. Bodie S. 
1/2B Isabelle B. Felix M. 
2HA Angus R. Eva W. 
2M Jacob D. Sayuri T. 
2MK Matthew R. Maya L. 
2R Katie A. Liam B. 
2W Micah B.  
 
 

CAPTAINS’ CORNER  
 

 
 
 

Coming up later in the term we have Swimming sign-on, and if you want 
to be a part of Wellers Hill Water Ratz swim team, come along and sign 
up. Science Fair projects had to be handed in yesterday for judging 
today, good luck to all students that entered. Grandparents day is on 
Friday so if you want to bring a grandparent or special friend on Friday, 
go ahead!  From Alice and Connor. 
 
 

Alice Herley and Connor Helmore                    
       Year 7 School Captains              

 
 

The Science Fair is on this week! So come on down and check out all 
the amazing projects! Good luck to all participants for the judging this 
week, and I hope you all had a fun time preparing your presentations. 
 

 
 
 
 

 
William Ellerton and Charlotte Cooper 
Year 6 School Captains 
 

SCIENCE  FAIR 
 
The Science Fair judging is currently underway.  A big thank you to the parents who have offered their time 
to help judge the Science Fair projects this year.  Thank you also to Mrs Edwards for all her co-ordination. 
The Science Fair will be open this afternoon Wednesday 10 September after school for parent viewing and 
before school tomorrow Thursday 11 September, unfortunately, the fair will not be open tomorrow afternoon 
due to setting up for Grandparents’ and Special Friends’ Day.  All classes will visit the fair tomorrow during 
the day to look at the projects. 
Congratulations to all the children who have entered the Science Fair this year, your efforts are fantastic! 
 

GRANDPARENTS’ AND SPECIAL FRIENDS’ DAY  
 
Just a reminder that Grandparents’ and Special Friends’ Day is on this Friday from 9:00am to 11:00am.  All 
Grandparents and Special Friends will need to come to the hall to begin our morning.  It is VERY 
IMPORTANT that all visitors know the names of the CLASSES THEY WISH TO VISIT, as they will be 
escorted to the classrooms by the Year Seven students. 
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MUSIC NEWS 
 

TALENT SHOWCASE! 
 

The Talent Showcase is on tonight at 6.30pm!  All are welcomed and encouraged to come along and 
support our talented students!  

 
You will not only be supporting the students, but you will be supporting the instrumental and choral 
programs here at Wellers Hill State School, as all proceeds from the event go to the Music Support Group.  

 
Students involved in the show should arrive no late r than 6.10pm, dressed for performance. 
 
Grandparents’ Day: 
 
Senior Strings (6&7) and Vocal Group  will be performing at the Grandparents’ Day Assembly on Friday 
9am.   
 
Students please come dressed in school uniform (not sports uniform)  
 
Senior Strings will be rehearsing as normal on Friday morning.   
 
Vocal Group  students please arrive at 8.30am for warm-up and short rehearsal.    
 
Strings and Band Next Week: 
 
There will be no school lessons or ensemble practices next week.   
 
Strings and Band Camp is on next week: 
Yr 7 Strings and Band students  – Mon, Tues Fri (15th, 16th, 19th Sept) 
Yr 6 Strings and Band students –Wed, Thurs, Fri (17th, 18th, 19th Sept) 
Students will also need to be available that evening for a final performance.   
 
MUSIC FEST COMPETITION IS ON EARLY NEXT TERM!! Save  the dates 
 
Senior (6,7) Strings – Sat 18th Oct from 1pm 
Intermediate (4,5) Strings - Sat 18th Oct from 1pm  
at Ferny Grove State School  
Junior Choir – Sat 1st November  
Senior Choir – Sun 2nd November  
Vocal Group – Sun 2nd November  
 
Senior Band – Mon 27th October 
at Calamvale Community College 
Junior Band – Fri. 31st October  
at Iona College 
 
Happy Music Making,  
 
Gillian Kristensen  
Classroom Music/Choir Conductor  
 

SPORT NEWS 
 
Met East Athletics 
Congratulations to Shae G (Discus), Ben F (High Jump) and Shellbee W (800m) on their selection in the 
Met East Athletics team at last week’s trials. We wish them all the best at the State Carnival! 
 
Interschool Sports 
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Students are reminded to wear their student uniform to school and change into any jerseys at EATING TIME 
at morning tea. Students should be prepared before departing with all sporting equipment required, hat and 
water bottle. If you are taking any belongings to sport on the bus with you, pack them in a small bag, not a 
backpack. NO HAT NO BUS!! 
 
Games this week played between 1-2:30pm: 
Teeball/Softball – All teams except teeball teams 1&3 at Yeronga Park. Team 1&3 at school! 
AFL – Yandina Fields, Wecker Road, Mansfield. 
Touch Football – Whites Hill Reserve, Boundary Road, Whites Hill. 
 
REC SPORTS 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Term Four Sports Dates 
Prep Swimming Fun Day – Monday 24th November – 9-11am 
Year 1-3 Swimming Carnival – Tuesday 25th November – 9am-1pm 
Year 4-7 Swimming Carnival – Thursday 27th November – 9am-3pm 
Sports Awards – Friday 5th December 2-3pm 
 
FROM  THE  ART  ROOM 
 
Students have been invited to submit drawings of food/recipes to be used to illustrate the Wellers Hill cook 
book currently being compiled by the P and C. Drawings need to be in black and white or pencil, and can be 
dropped into the Art Room by the end of term. All entries are welcome! The categories for the cookbook are: 
1 .Nibblies 
2. Soups 
3 .Mains 
4 .Cakes, biscuits, slices, desserts 
5. Christmas 
6. Lunchbox 
7. Miscellaneous 
Scattered Arts of Camp Hill are conducting an art competition with a prize pool of $2200, including a section 
for children. Details can be found on the flyer at the end of this newsletter. Entry is $10 for adults and $5 for 
children. 
Year 4 students have had their first session with artist, Symone Male. The students are working on drawings 
of their neighbourhood or local area, and surrounds.  Symone will be back in the last week of school to work 
with Year 4 again. She will combine their artworks to create a mural illustrating how Wellers Hill students 
view their neighbourhood, and Brisbane, for the G20 summit. 
Thank you to everyone for their offers of support and help during the term and for the donations of materials 
etc. to the Art programme. Your support is always greatly appreciated.  
Have a wonderful holiday! 

Regards, 
Carolyn 

TEACHER/GROUP 22/08 29/08 5/9 12/9 19/9 
Mrs Edwards (1) School Park School School Silat  
Ms Ilett (2) Silat  School Park School School 
Mrs Lutterall (3) School Silat  School Park School 
Mrs Muller (4) School School Silat  School Park 
Miss Smith (5) Park School School Silat  School 
TEACHER/GROUP 10/10 17/10 24/10 31/10 7/11 
Mrs Edwards (1) Pool Park School School Pool 
Ms Ilett (2) Silat  Pool Park School School 
Mrs Lutterall (3) School Pool Pool Park School 
Mrs Muller (4) School School Pool Pool Park 
Miss Smith (5) Park School School Pool Pool 
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GOOD NEWS STORY 

  
 
Shellbee ran a great race at regionals doing a 6 seconds pb in her 800m doing a 2.36.66 and has made the 
Met East team and is off to states next month.  
 
She also did really well at Bridge to Brisbane completing the 5k course in 20.46 just 46 seconds shy of 
making the very select elite starting group. She finished 2nd in the 13 and under female division and 1st in 
her decision with her hero time. She proudly raised over $247 for Brainchild Foundation.  
 

SCHOOL BANKING 
 

Congratulations to our gold certificate bankers for  this year:- 

Max T  5L ,   Harry W   3S,   Brianna R   2HA,   Isaac B   2HA 

What a wonderful achievement.  30 deposits made with school banking - Congratulations! 

 
 
 
 
 
 

School Bankers of the week 

Luke T  PTM    and    William L  6F 

EMERGENCY CONTACTS 
 

Please ensure the school has up-to-date information regarding emergency contacts so that 
you can be contacted promptly if required 
 
 
 
 

 

LOST  AND  FOUND  ITEMS 
 
The following items have been handed into the office, if you think they may belong to you please call in and 
collect: 
Small calculator with orange buttons 
Cream knitted “Allanah Hill” Cardigan 
Metallic blue framed sunglasses 
Purple & Green Gore-Tex adults jacket 
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TUCKSHOP 
 

 

 

 

 

 

If you are unable to do your 
tuckshop roster please contact us 
as soon as possible. If you would 
like to volunteer in the tuckshop, 
our phone number is 3249 1318 
or you can call Carolyn (0409 053 
742). You can also email 
whsstuckshop@gmail.com.  

 

SACCS 
 
2015 Re-enrolment  - SACCS is aware that every year it is a time-consuming process to complete the 
enrolment forms for children attending before and after school care. In an effort to avoid the unnecessary 
duplication of information already provided, we have streamlined the re-enrolment process. Please read 
carefully the instructions on the first page of the enrolment form which outlines how to enrol new children 
and how to re-enrol those already attending SACCS. 

For families with children already attending, we will provide you with a hard copy of your current contact 
information (there is no alternative for an electronic copy) – Please obtain your re-enrolment package from 
our office, check it and confirm or update your current contact details. 

The re-enrolment process will commence on Monday, 15 September 2015. The closing date is at 6pm on 
Friday, 10 October 2014.  Do not miss out – ensure that we receive your enrolment/reenrolment package 
within this time frame.  

School Disco night on Thursday, 18.09.2014:  - All children from grade1, 2 and prep will be attending the 
disco night from 5pm until 5.55pm. Please make sure to complete the Disco attendance Permission Form 
should you like your children to attend this popular event. 

 

. UNIFORM SHOP 
Wednesday 1:30 to 3.30 p.m. 

Friday 8.00 to 10.00 a.m. 
Deb Love Telephone 3249 1361 School  

uniformshopwhss@gmail.com 
 
 
 
 

DAY 9am to 11.30am  1pm to 2pm  
Thursday 
11 Sept 

Scott M Danielle W 

Friday 
12 Sept 

Tracey N 
Caroline S 

Jane M 

Julia G 

Monday 
15 Sept 

Brenda T CLOSED 

Tuesday 
16 Sept 

Kelli M CLOSED 

Wednesday 
17 Sept 

HELP NEEDED Bec P 

Thursday 
18 Sept 

Vanessa C Gina G 

Friday 
19 Sept 

Michelle N 
Denise 

HELP NEEDED 
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SWIM  CLUB 

 
 

SIGN-ON FOR TERM 4  2014 Saturday 13 th September 8.00 to 10:00am in the school hall.  

* Registration for Learn to Swim, Beginner or Mini Squads must be enrolled on that day.  

* Payment made on the day by cash, cheque or EFTPOS. Registration forms will be available on the day or 
you can download one from wellersratz.com. 

* For Junior & Senior squads, it is not essential to attend sign on. Bookings & registration can be done by 
leaving form & payment at the pool canteen or school office.  

* There will be a 2nd sign on afternoon on Thursday 9th October at the pool for those who can’t attend Sign-
On-Day (13 September) from 3.15-4.15pm. There will be no poolside enrolments taken. Any email 
enquiries/bookings after 13th September will be referred to the sign on afternoon on Thursday 9 October. 

* All learn to swim lessons & squads start on Tuesday 7th October & will run for 10 weeks until Saturday 
December 13th. Please note that Monday 6th October is Labor Day public holiday so there will no lessons on 
that day.  

* Children must be school aged to participate in lessons (minimum in prep this year).  

* Coaches & instructors will be available on the day to discuss lessons & squads.  
 
* We are very pleased to announce our new Head Coach, Peter Carswell. Peter’s responsibilities will 
include managing all Learn to Swim & Squad training activities & he will specifically focus on improving the 
swimming skills & competitiveness of our junior & senior squad swimmers.   
 
* Our first Friday Night club night will be held on Friday 10th October. 
 
FATHER’S  DAY  STALL  THANK  YOU 
 
Thank-you so much to the volunteers who helped out with the Father’s Day Stall this year.  Buying, 
wrapping & selling over 2,000 gifts wouldn’t happen without you as it involves 8 mornings of wrapping, 
setting up and then running the stall for more than 8 hours over 2 days.  
 
The following volunteers wrapped beautiful gifts for the children to buy at the stall: 
- Kim George 
- Michelle Botha 
- Caroline See 
- Michelle Cartwright 
- Brett & Jordie Smith 
- Janet Evans 
- Helen Stuart 
 
Thanks also to those that helped to set-up and/or serve at the stall – Kim George, Michelle Botha, Brett 
Smith, Madonna Stewart, Heather, Tracy Wilson, Tracey Baddiley, Alison Blaikie, Julie Basham, Kerry Cox, 
Megan Connell, Kerry Henderson, Gail Kirkman and Tracey Frizzell.  There were other helpers, including 
students, which also lent a hand to serve at the stall, so thank-you very much. 
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Craft Group Thank-You 
This year we also received some amazing hand-made gifts from a very generous craft group associated 
with families at the school. Many thanks to Wendy Cox, Nell McLoughlin and Robyn Groeneveld from the 
craft group for their generosity.   
 
We’d also like to acknowledge and thank SACCS for the use of their room for wrapping, the admin team 
especially Robyn and Leisa, teachers and parents for supporting the stall again this year.   
 
Fiona Pearce & Deanne McDonald 
Fathers Day Stall Coordinators 
 
TENNIS COURTS 
 
Night Tennis Court Hire is now available 
 
Court Hire cost is: 
$7 per hour – day hire 
$15 per hour – night hire 
 
New contact number for Tennis Courts: Ph 3892 7460 
 
 

WELLERS   HILL  COOKBOOK 
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COMMUNITY NEWS 
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